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Memorandum of Recommendation 

March 13, 2023 
 
TO: Dr. Robert Shaner, Superintendent 
 
FROM: Matthew McDaniel, Assistant Superintendent for Business Operations 
 
RE: Recommendation for Approval of Playground Fencing 
 
 
 
On February 2, 2023 the district advertised a Request for Proposals for the Playground 
Fencing project in the local publication, the Rochester Post, and posted RFP documents on 
the Purchasing pages of the district’s website, Sigma, and BidNet Direct.  The district received 
six (6) responses on the due date.  The bid due date originally published as February 22, 2023 
was amended, due to District closure for inclement weather, to March 1, 2023.  A bid summary 
was published on March 1, 2023 upon bid closing, and a public reading was conducted on 
March 1, 2023 at 2:00pm.   
 
This project is to enhance safety and security at playground areas at the following buildings:  
Baldwin, Delta Kelly, Hamlin, Hampton, Hugger, Long Meadow, McGregor, and Musson 
elementary schools, as well as Caring Steps Childcare Center.  Scope varies from location to 
location and can include removing or reworking existing fencing and or providing and installing 
new or relocated gates. This may include either chain link fencing or aluminum fencing. 
 
Proposals were evaluated by the Director of Capital Projects & Facilities, Pete Muscio, and 
analyzed for bid content and inclusion of required submittals by the Purchasing Supervisor, 
Jennifer Fickel.       
 
The proposal summary is attached, and proposal documents are on file in the Purchasing 
Department.  The source of funding is the Childcare Grant. 
 
Based on this information, we recommend THAT the District award the Playground Fencing 
project to Nationwide Construction Group in the amount of $120,141.28, and to approve 
a 15% contingency in the amount of $18,021.19 for a total project not-to-exceed amount 
of $138,162.47. 
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Date: Time:

3/1/2023 2:00pm

3/1/2023 2:00pm

Base Bid
Iran 

Economic 
Sanction

Familial 
Disclosure Bid Bond Comments

$120,141.28

$168,697.77

$142,290.00

$278,340.00

$186,400.00

$182,726.64

$ 120,141.28

Bids Recorded By:  Jennifer Fickel, Rochester Community Schools

Category No. :

Project:

Bid Category/Description:

Company

Nationwide Construction

Raven Fence Co

Decima

Straight Line

Michigan Fence Outlet

Action Fence

Apparent Low Bidder:

Company Name: Nationwide Construction Group

Bids Due:

Bids Opened:

N/A

23.04 Playground Fencing

N/A
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